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      Newsletter October 2020
I have just been reading the last Newsletter which was written in mid February in which I was giving details of the various events that were planned for the year ahead, such as the Boat of Garten weekend and the summer week which had been booked in the Outer Hebrides on Harris.   I was also giving reports which included photos of the year’s activities so far which had all been in weather which was wet, windy or both and hoping that in the next Newsletter I would be able to show a photo that showed members on something higher than East Lomond.   At that stage I don’t think it had occurred to any of us what could be ahead of us for 2020.   However there was one further outing in early March before Lockdown began when members did get higher than East Lomond but not by much.   It took place during the period when there was considerable snowfall on all the hills in the period which led up to the start of Lockdown.   What followed coincided with the arrival of beautiful Spring weather and perfect skiing conditions which nobody could enjoy as nobody lived within walking distance of any ski centre.   On that last Club outing just before Lockdown the group attempted the Glenshee Munro of Carn a Gheoidh from near the Spittal but having got as far as the 876 metre minor top of Carn Mor decided it was getting too wild and miserable to go any further.  After that nobody was allowed near the hills for several months.
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Due to all the Lockdown restrictions there was no further Club activity until August and there seemed to be no point in producing Newsletters when nothing was allowed to happen.

When Day Meets were allowed to resume there were restrictions on outings only being allowed to include groups from no more than 5 households and with no car sharing except with members of the same household.   The decision was therefore made to choose hills not too far from home and for which the ascent started from a large car park.  For the outings of August and September the outings were of 4 or 5 members travelling in 3 or 4 cars with only Les and Irene able to travel in the same car.   With other groups also travelling in single occupancy cars this has put a strain on the normal parking at the start point of popular hills.   Four members had a fine clear day in early August on Tolmount and Tom Buidhe which they climbed from Glen Doll.   Also in August, Les and Irene were the only members to tackle the Graham, Mor Bheinn, from Glen Artney.   It was a fine day but they found the terrain surprisingly challenging.   A highlight for them that day was coming across a patch of white heather!   In early September there was another day of beautiful weather when the hill tackled actually matched what had been in place on the original Meet list for that weekend which was another Graham, Creag Garbh, on the South side of Loch Tay.   It was during the period when the car parks by the popular hills in the Trossachs and Loch Tay area were all spilling out on to the verges but the less popular South side of Loch Tay was very quiet and we found parking in a forestry area ¾ mile from Killin with plenty of space for our 4 cars and others if required.   We then followed the Rob Roy Way for most of the route and from the summit had brilliant views of all the big hills on the North side of loch Tay, Glen Lochay and looking West, Ben More, Stob Binnein and beyond Ben Lui were very clear.   Sometimes somewhat isolated inconspicuous lower hills can be fantastic view points.   Two weeks later the Club had another day of brilliant weather when a group of 5 parked at the Dalmunzie House Hotel from where they climbed Carn an Righ.   The fine weather didn’t last into October with the first weekend of the month being one of torrential rain on the Saturday with any improvement on the Sunday forecast to come too late to tempt members out given that 3 inches of rain in the previous 24 hours would mean usually small burns could be uncrossable and any flattish ground would be very squelchy.   
Since the Carn an Righ outing the ever changing Covid rules relating to how people can go on organised outdoor activities mean that Clubs organising them need to have a “Covid Officer”   Although the Club has been arranging everything as advised regarding numbers and socially distancing while on the hills, until somebody has agreed to perform this function and complete the online training module we can’t as a club legally organise and coordinate future Day Meets.   At this stage from reading e-mails that are going back and forth I believe we do have a volunteer so hopefully I will be able to report on more outings before a Christmas Newsletter
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Summit of Tolmount (or Tom Buidhe?)  
          White (and purple) heather in Glen Artney
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   Creag Garbh summit



     Looking West from Creag Garbh [image: image7.jpg]
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Meal nan Tarmachan and Loch Tay from Creag Garbh            Ascent of Carn an Righ
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Summit plateau of Carn an Righ


Starting the descent
Regarding the next few weeks we just have to see what we are allowed to do as rules seem to be constantly changing as to how many can go out on a walk together and how they travel and whether there is a fully qualified Covid officer keeping everyone on the right track.   The other factor of course will be the weather which between now and mid December can hardly be expected to match that seen in the above photos!

Normally by October the venue for the AGM would be booked but as things are now there is no possibility of meeting indoors so we may end up having to have a Virtual AGM on Zoom??   The one thing that is booked for next year is the summer week as I have been able to transfer the booking that we had for the house on Harris from the week in July 2020 to the week 19th – 26th June 2021.   Maybe?? a vaccine will be available by then and that week will actually be allowed to happen.
Jean

